
Mailhälsning från Kielklubben 

 

Dear Maggie, Kerstin and friends from Göteborg Norra, 

Thank you, dear Kerstin, for all your reports meanwhile. Sometimes it takes a little longer for me 
getting all the correspondence done, sorry. 

 We have managed our Concert Event in Mansion House “Gut Knoop” very successfully, and we 
received the news by the Land Lady that we may use the Mansion House next year again. We are 
very happy about this as we feared that she could not manage her house on her own anymore, 
since she had lost her husband two years ago when skiing in Austria . 

In our Monthly Letter No. 8, you will find our new Board 2025/2026. I will leave my job as ISO 
then, which I was responsible for more than 20 years now. But of course, I will still be ready for 
work to be done. Incoming President will be Ilona Haß once again. 

The weather is changing from day to day. One day we had sunshine and about 10°C so I thought 
that I might try getting some seeds with sunflowers into the flower boxes outside. But then the 
weather forecast was talking about degrees around zero at night, and so I think that I will have to 
wait for some more weeks. 

 In our Monthly Letter No. 9, you will notice what result we got with our Benefit Concert in 
Mansion House “Gut Knoop”, which we may use without paying for it because of friendly 
connections to the Land Lady. 

We received 1860 € for the tickets (93 visitors) plus 459 € for drinks sold. For the three musicians 
from the Music Academy from Lübeck plus rent for the car they needed we had to pay 1.000 €. 

The Finger Food Buffet was a gift from our members. 

Although there is not much money left over for our sponsoring account of our club, we all think 
that it is worth while trying to get some money the noble way. We decided to contribute 420 € for 
children who need aid when they try walk without falling down. They are handicapped with back 
weakness, and there have been good results with vests filled with an amount of sand inside, 
which keep them straight. We have been informed by a video, how it works as we could not 
imagine this. 

 In our March Meeting we had a report on Alzheimer / Demenz, which was interesting but not 
very good for our nerves, as everyone hopes not to get struck by this disease.  So, let’s all hope 
we will stay healthy in our mind and body. 

We are waiting for spring to show up. Regards to everyone. 

Lore 

  

 


